



Minutes of Bembridge Friendship Circle meeting on **28th November 2018** at **2.00pm** in the Parish Office, 5 Foreland Road, Bembridge

Present: Cllr M Donlon (Chairman), Cllr M Sullivan, Cllr S Weedall, Mr M Batin, Mrs G Rogers and Mrs J McDade (Treasurer)

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

To receive apologies for absence
Apologies received from Mr P Wray

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

To receive for approval minutes of the Bembridge Friendship Circle meeting held 19th September 2018

RESOLVED: Approved minutes of the Bembridge Friendship Circle meeting held 19th September 2018

3. TO ELECT A SECRETARY

Mrs Gill Rogers was proposed and seconded

RESOLVED: Mrs Gill Rogers was elected Secretary of the Bembridge Friendship Circle

4. ACCOUNTS

To receive the accounts

10-Sep	Coffee Morning	500308		139.50	3,978.96
10-Sep	K Brough	878	28.00		3,950.96
10-Sep	S Seaton	879	17.00		3,933.96
10-Sep	A Platt	881	35.00		3,898.96
10-Sep	H Ransome	882	22.00		3,876.96
10-Sep	Bembridge Primary	500307		202.00	4,078.96
01-Oct	B Bishop	bacs		80.00	4,158.96
06-Oct	150 Club	500309		41.00	4,199.96
06-Oct	Coffee Morning	500309		131.50	4,331.46
19-Sep	IWC	CC	10.00		4,321.46
20-Sep	Bembridge PC	bacs	80.36		4,241.10
04-Oct	Village Hall	bacs	51.00		4,190.10
10-Sep	S Bligh	883	15.00		4,175.10
08-May	A McGowan	869	15.00		4,160.10
11-Oct	S Sutton	884	38.00		4,122.10
11-Oct	C Wray	885	24.00		4,098.10
17-Oct	Tesco	CC	86.05		4,012.05

We have received a £1,000 donation from the estate of Miss Joan Barnes, which will be transferred to the Instant Access saving account.

5. GARAGE LEASE RENEWAL

To receive an update on the Garage lease renewal

Letter confirming condition of garage has been sent to Mrs C Pay who has forwarded to the Church's headoffice in Manchester. We await their response. Need to arrange for an electrician to take repair the lights in the garage.

RESOLVED: Arrange for electrician to repair the lights

6. COMMUNITY BUS

To receive an update on the running of the Community Bus

Increased use of the bus by the local schools and sports team. Bus running well at present and squeak reported cannot be found. Number of invoices outstanding from Rob Benwell under different clubs/groups, will carry on chasing for payment.

7. 150 CLUB

To discuss 150 Club for 2019

Paperwork ready for 2019's 150 Club. Need to email participants of this year to see if they wish to carry on with the same numbers next year.

8. COFFEE MORNING/DAY TRIPS

To receive an update on the coffee mornings

Busy Bee trip went well and all those that attended enjoyed themselves. Organising a Mystery Tour for the Spring. More Bric-a-Brac required for the Coffee Morning and some takeaway paper cups. Soup went well last month and extra decorations will be used in the Village Hall for the Christmas Coffee Morning.

9. FUNDRAISING

To discuss future fundraising

Grand Jumble Sale in the Village Hall mid-late March or early April, as a fundraiser for the Community Bus. Selling teas and coffees.

RESOLVED : Agreed to email Village Hall to see what availability they have for a Saturday

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Confirm date and venue of next meeting as Wednesday 6th February 2019

Signed:

Dated: